
Public Notice 

Removal of Road Allowance and 
Declaration of Surplus Property 

Part 1 of Property PIN: 0008-00102, 
Norwich Township 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN TO ALL PERSONS, 
in accordance with Section 35 of the Municipal 
Act, 2001 and Oxford County’s Public Notice 
Policy (Section 11.0, Closing a Highway) and, in 
accordance with Oxford County Policy on the 
Disposal of Land, and amendments thereto, that 
the Oxford County Council proposes to deem the 
following land to be surplus to the needs of the 
County. 

Oxford County Council proposes to remove Part 1 
of the property legally described as Part 1 of Plan 
41R– 10209 from road allowance, followed by 
declaring Part 1 of Plan 41R-10209 as surplus 
land to be disposed. Part 2 of Plan 41R-10209 will 
remain as road allowance.  

A public meeting will be held and a by-law will be 
considered for adoption at County Council on 
January 12, 2022. Written and/or verbal 
comments will be considered at the Council 
meeting noted.  

We welcome your comments submitted in writing 
to publicworks@oxfordcounty.ca. All written 
comments received will be read aloud for 
Council’s consideration. Comments received may 
become part of the public agenda. 

Oxford County Council meetings will be held in a 
hybrid format with in-person and virtual 
attendance available. In the event the public 
meeting is held only virtually, please contact the 
Office of the Clerk for information on how to 
attend the virtual meeting. 

   oxfordcounty.ca 

Sign language and French language interpretation available with written 
notice to County Clerk at least seven days in advance of public meeting.  

PUBLIC WORKS CONTACT 

Mike Amy, FMP, SFP 
Supervisor, Facilities | Public Works 
mamy@oxfordcounty.ca  

OFFICE OF THE CLERK 

Chloé Senior, Clerk  
Oxford County Administration Building 
P.O. Box 1614—21 Reeve Street  
Woodstock ON N4S 7Y3 
519-539-9800 Ext. 3001

COUNTY COUNCIL MEETING 

Wednesday, January 12, 2022 at 9:30 AM 
Council Chamber 
Oxford County Administration Building  
21 Reeve Street, Woodstock, Ontario  

Posted December 08, 2021 

Additional information concerning this Notice is 
available by contacting Mike Amy, Supervisor of 
Facilities. For further information and/or to sub-
mit written comments, please contact the Office 
of the Clerk. 

Report No. PW 2022-01 
Attachment No. 1


